
 

PARKS & RECREATION BOARD MEETING 
September 21, 2022 @ 5:30 p.m. 

SERGEANT BLUFF COMMUNITY CENTER 
903 TOPAZ DRIVE-GYM  

Meeting called to order at 5:32 p.m.  

ATTENDING WERE: 
 
Present: Cyndi Nelson, Kirk Moriarty, Gloria Hawks, Neil Stockfleth, Angie Van Otterloo, Colin Tague 
Absent: n/a 
 
Others attending: Tyler Tweet, Parks & Recreation Director 
       Carol Clark, City Council Member  
       Andrea Johnson-City Council Member 
       Aaron Lincoln- City Administrator 
     
APPROVE AGENDA  
A motion was made by Tague, seconded by Moriarty to approve the agenda.  
All ayes, motion carried.  
 
APPROVE MINUTES 
N/A 
 
REVENUE & EXPENDITURE REPORT  
N/A 
 
OPEN DISCUSSION (No action may be taken) Please limit discussion of each item to 10 minutes.  

 

Kirk brought up that the IBF only has one batting tee and every time you hit off it you have to screw it 
back together. Cyndi also mentioned hearing that the facility is being trashed, stuff being all over the 
place, and things are getting ruined. The last couple times the high school baseball team has gone there 
all their stuff has been trashed. There was talk about getting cameras set up inside and giving the IBF 
some TLC.  
 

1. Outdoor Pool 
a. There was an extended discussion regarding the pool study and everyone’s thoughts on 

what they think should happen with the pool. There was also discussion about sending 
out pool surveys with the utility bills next month to get the communities opinions. They 
discussed what to put on the survey. Also discussed reaching out to JEO and see how 
long the pool would last with doing nothing to it.  

 

2. Sergeant Bluff Community Center  
a. Talked about the new flooring and how there is no dead spots. Everyone is happy with 

the floor. Discussed having to get a new floor scrubber.  



b. The Rec is completely booked with rentals. There is someone here every night until 8:00 
pm. Alex Freeman was just hired on as the Rec Manager to work evenings and nights. 
Talked about prices for Sgt. Bluff residents and out of towners. There was discussion 
about the table tennis group. Also talked about maybe looking at the fee schedule for 
rentals.  
 

3. Parks 
a. The bid that was put in for Kiwanis Park came back 4x higher than expected so Public 

Works is trying to figure out something to help alleviate some of that. It won’t be done 
this year, but it is still going to happen.  

b. For the Trees Please grant they are wanting to replace all the trees that are dying. 
Discussed having a water plan for the trees to make sure the new trees get watered.  
 

4. Recreation  
a. Soccer has 160 kids, football had 20 more kids than the previous year, but they did open 

it up to kindergarteners this year and it has gone well. Referees have been good this 
year. Volleyball is way down this year. The Arena is open now, so everyone has gone 
there.  

 
 

ADJOURN 
 

A motion was made by Moriarty, seconded by Van Otterloo to adjourn the meeting at 6:43 pm.  
 
 
 

 

                                                                            _                               ___________________________________ 
 

Peyton Bainbridge, Secretary                                                   Neil Stockfleth, Chair


